

www.clevelandcitycouncil.org

August 6, 2025

Cleveland City Council Members City Hall, Room 220

Dear Council Members:

I am writing regarding an appointment that City Council has to the City's Tax Incentive Review Council (TIRC). Attached please find the Mayor's appointment letter nominating Dione Alexander, along with her resume. The TIRC is an important body which meets annually to review all projects currently receiving tax incentives from the City of Cleveland. We need to deal with this appointment now because it is urgent to fill the public member vacancy prior to the meeting which takes place on August 26th of this year.

I ask for your consideration to appoint Dione Alexander to the TIRC.

This nominations will be up for a vote by Council at the meeting on August 13, 2025. Please don't hesitate to let me know if you have questions.

Sincerely,

Blaine A. Griffin Council President

Blaine a. Guffen